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Campus Budget Team

November 27, 2007

1:30-3:00 PM
ADM 106

1) Approval of Notes From November 13, 2007
Handout #1
The notes were approved. 

2) Calendar
 


Michaelis would bring the calendar to the next meeting.

3) Budget Training

 

Michaelis had tentatively selected Feb 26th during the regular Campus Budget meeting for the training. She would check with the TV dept to see if they would be able to tape and stream the training for future use. 

4) Shared Governance
 

Chenoweth passed out a handout from College Council named “Participatory Governance Decision Making Model” dated 11/7/07.

There was an in-depth discussion on this item, which included the following points:

· Hawk clarified that she and Murphy had worked on the chart and that the Facilities team, MSA and the Administrators were now included.  The word Stakeholders could be changed. It was now an accurate representation of the current governance groups. 

· The PBT’s (Planning and Budget Team) roles are under discussion. Each PBT is represented at Campus Budget. Could sitting on both PBT and Campus Budget (double representation on voting) potentially lead to questionable decisions? There was an advantage to sitting on both teams in order to clarify budget items.

· In answer to the question of what the dotted lines represented, C. Espinosa-Pieb related some history of how the PBTs and Campus Budget had worked in previous years. In the last round of budget cuts, the PBT and Campus Budget team made different recommendations to College Council. The President made the final decision. In summary, information flowed both to and from the Campus Budget team, the PBTs, and College Council. However, there are no lines between the PBTs in the present chart.

· What is the role of the Campus Budget team? It is not named the Campus Budget and Planning team. There are different charges for the Campus Budget team and PBTs. Campus Budget have made recommendations to allocate funding i.e. Strategic Planning and one-time 75% B budget augmentation. There was a recommendation to give examples of how Campus Budget has performed some of the charges. 

· Information sharing did not happen in a timely manner as it was challenging to get to all the meetings.

· There was a suggestion to have joint PBT meetings, and perhaps joint PBT and Campus Budget meetings. One large meeting combining all the groups could also be considered. 
· Chenoweth gave an overview of the various participatory/shared governance web sites. He displayed the out-of-date De Anza Budget Advisory site www.deanza.edu/news/dabudget and recommended it should be deleted and replaced with a new De Anza Campus Budget web site link. He also displayed the www.deanza.edu/faculty/sharedgov/budget site and noted it had not been updated since 2004. The academic senate leadership usually maintain the www.deanza.edu/faculty websites.

· Kramer noted that there was no consistency in the websites and the information was not cohesive. The roles of the groups should be defined and web sites made more user friendly. Chenoweth proposed that a new site be built for each shared governance group, along the lines of the Technology Taskforce but using Omni not Manila. There is a ‘shell’ in Omni for templates. Although Omni was still in testing, new department/group websites should use Omni rather than Manila. Omni is more user friendly and in accordance with the College’s new Web Content Management System. Faculty are encouraged, but not required, to use Omni. Foothill has a web site that describes the processes of the Foothill roundtable in great detail.

· San Francisco State has a person to maintain shared governance web sites and to undertake review of the shared governance process every three years.

5) Zero Based Budgeting


Hawk reminded the group that Chenoweth had previously brought this item to Campus Budget and that the team should consider if they would like to do more research on the project. She noted that making a change to zero based budgeting would be a massive undertaking and would likely take approx. a year of work. Therefore, any changes would only be for the following year’s budget. Currently, the previous year’s budget was rolled forward. Zero based budgeting would be very prescriptive and dollars would be allocated back to departments based on a detailed analysis. Foothill had undertaken zero based budgeting and had reallocated $400k. Due to the probable budget crunch, it was highly unlikely that more money would be available for next year, therefore, some departments would have to loose money in order to provide more money to other departments. What the basis of the criteria would be is up for discussion and is not determined. The new EIS system could track A budgets.

In an in depth discussion the following points/questions were made/posed:

· What is the rationale for looking a zero based budgeting?

· Logical/needs based vs. historical allocations

· No way to validate the current allocations

· Would have to compare the outcomes of the two structures to accurately evaluate the two systems

· Approx. a year of work

· Zero based would have to be revisited at set times

· Program reviews could be tied to zero based budgeting. 

· What are the major timelines? What would the calendar look like?

· How much $$ was left in the B budgets over the last five years?

· Bring in a dean from F/H to share his/her experience

· If there is no more money to distribute, this might not be a good year to perform an analysis.   

6) State Budget Update


Hawk would send out new information. 

7) Burning Issues/Reports


None.
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